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Dear Powderhorn Families,

Today, I am excited to share an update about our school’s start and end times for next year. Starting in the
2023-24 school year, Jeffco Public Schools will implement new start and end times for schools across the
District, including ours. The Healthy and Equitable Start Times initiative for next school year is expected
to increase efficiency and reliability of transportation and create consistency in instructional time to best
serve all students and families.

Next year, our school day will begin at 7:45 am and end at 2:35 pm. This will give us 6 hours and 50
minutes of instructional time each day. You can find all school start and end times in School Finder.

Learn more about Healthy and Equitable Start Times from Deputy Superintendent Dr. Kym LeBlanc-
Esparza.

Benefits for our Students

Physical and mental health for adolescents: Research shows that healthy school start times result
in improved student attendance and graduation rates, more students arriving at school on time, and
better overall physical and emotional health. Even changes as small as 13 minutes can lead to
positive outcomes for adolescents.
Equal opportunity for academic success: By making the length of the school day the same for
students at the same level, all students are receiving the same opportunity to learn. In the past,
students at Jeffco schools received unequal amounts of instruction based on their school’s start and
end times. In some cases, this added up to nearly a year difference in instructional time. 
More efficient and reliable transportation services that support families and students and lower
the likelihood of bus service disruptions.

The District Implementation team will continue to study and problem solve the impacts these new times
will have across our district, including athletics and activities scheduling, child-care options for our
school-aged students, transportation needs, and more. Updates will be shared with our community as we
collaborate and develop solutions. 

I know this adjustment may prompt some questions. One I can address now is to confirm soft start will
remain a feature at the beginning of our day. In addition, the new start/end times will be part of our
larger conversation planning for the 2023-24 academic year and welcoming Colorow families. Start/end
times will also be a specific topic of conversation at our next PAC/PTA meeting on Tuesday,
December 13th at 5:30. I encourage you to join us then to share your thoughts.

I understand that change can be hard. We hope that by providing you with the updated start and end times
well in advance of the 2023-24 school year, your family will be able to be better supported through the
transition and put plans in place for next year. Visit the District’s Equitable & Healthy Start and End
Times webpage to learn more.

Thank you for your continued support and collaboration in ensuring a thriving experience for all Jeffco
students! 



11/30/22, 9:30 AM Mail - Szczesny Thomas - Outlook

https://outlook.office.com/mail/id/AAQkADMxYmZlMTllLTcxNjctNDczZS05YTA4LTBiMWViNTg0ZjBjZQAQACvfsbOJFY1How6HKAAOPU0%3D 2/2

CAUTION:This email originated outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
From: bounces@spe.schoolmessenger.com

Tom Szczesny, Ed.D.

Principal

Jefferson County School District R 1 would like to continue connecting with you via email. If you prefer to be removed
from our list, please contact Jefferson County School District R 1 directly. To stop receiving all email messages
distributed through our SchoolMessenger service, follow this link and confirm: Unsubscribe

SchoolMessenger is a notification service used by the nation's leading school systems to connect with parents, students
and staff through voice, SMS text, email, and social media.


